Natural Sciences Chairs Council 
September 28, 2016
1:00pm – 2:23 pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, D. Tamalis, B. Stanley, P. Williams, B. Haddock, C. Stanton, S. McGill, P. Dixon, M. Chao, D. Turner, D. Maynard, L. Lewis
1) Approval of minutes for September 7, 2016 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· Dr. Chao asked the chairs if any departments had a 3-D printer and if they would be interested in a 3-D color printer.
· Dr. Turner announced that the school is participating in a Title V grant ($3.2 million). 

· Lory announced that the December commencement will be held on Saturday, December 10, 2016 at 1:00 pm in the Coussoulis Arena. CNS is partnered with the Brown College of Business this year. She asked the chairs to let her know if they will be attending commencement and if so, whether they will need regalia. 
· Lory also reminded the chairs that she needs the names of the department evaluation committee members form each department as soon as possible in order to assign classroom visits for the fall quarter.
b. Announcements from administration

· NSF S-STEMS: Dr. Kim Cousins is PI on a newly awarded a $5 million NSF S-STEMS grant. Haiyan Qaio (CSE), Doug Smith (Chemistry & Biochemistry), Tomasz Owerkowicz (Biology), Joan Fryxell (Geological Sciences), Laura Wallace (Mathematics), and Paul Dixon (Physics) are also involved in the project.  The overarching goal of the project is to improve the success of transfer students. Community college partners are College of the Desert, San Bernardino Valley, Barstow, and Imperial Valley 
· HIS- STEM Title III grant: This newly awarded $5 million grant from the US Department of Education is to enhance advising. The dean has been named as the PI and Dr. Chris Lindfelt is the Co-PI. Drs. Davida Fischman, Kim Costino and Lesley Davidson-Boyd as well as Ed Mendoza will be working on this project.
· CSUSB Open House:  The open house will be held on October 15th and the college experience portion will be from 12:30pm to 1:30pm
· Welcome reception: A welcome reception for the new provost, Shari McMahan will be held tomorrow, September 29, 2016 from 3-5pm. 
· PKAL: The dean will have Lory forward the informational email to the college.
· Additional sections: Requests are due to the dean by Friday, September 30, 2016.
· Class accounts: Class accounts should be closely monitored and expended within two years.
· Free Speech email: President Morales recently sent out an email regarding the policy on free speech on campus. The dean briefly discussed free speech rights.
3) Discussion Items:
a. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams reported the following:

i. Fall 2016 – As of today, the college is at 105% of target and the university is at 102%. He sent out another list of bottleneck courses to the chairs for consideration for winter and spring 2017 classes. Census is October 12, 2016.
ii. Spring 2017 – Schedule build begins on October 24, 2016. He will send out the build materials next month.
b. Peace garden update: The goal is to have a dedication ceremony and the on December 2, 2016 to mark the one-year anniversary of the December 2, 2015 tragedy. The cost of completing this project has grown significantly over the past year. ASI has expressed an interest in participating in the planning of the ceremony and may provide some financial assistance for the completion of the garden. They will be meeting soon to make a decision on the financial assistance. The dean and Dr. Williams will be meeting soon with Dr. Todd Jennings, ASI president and Events Scheduling to plan and coordinate this event.
c. New programs: Dr. Rong Chen sent out information regarding proposing new academic programs. The dean asked if any of the departments are planning on launching any new programs. The deadline to submit the proposals is October 21, 2016.
d. ADVANCE grant: http://www.nsf.gov/pubs/2016/nsf16594/nsf16594.pdf . The dean recalled that there was interest in this grant a few years ago. The new RFP was just released and she would like to know if there are any faculty members interested in working on this proposal. This grant is restricted to STEM disciplines only. If any faculty members are interested in working on this proposal, please contact the dean.
e. Admin rights: The dean has a list of college office staff and department chairs’ computers and most have elected not to retain or obtain admin. rights on their computers. She has sent the list to Birdy and the requests are being handled. Regarding those that submitted the form to retain or obtain admin rights, the dean has processed some of them if the request was straightforward. There are a few requests that she is still considering based on the justification that was given. She asked the chairs to alert their faculty to the fact we will soon have to address admin rights for them. A discussion followed.
f. 2016-17 goals: Each college has been asked to establish goals for this year. The dean thinks that the colleges will be asked to give more numerical goals. All of the college deans have met and discussed the upcoming request. She is waiting to receive additional information which she will share with the chairs as soon as she receives it. 

g. Q2S update: The dean gave the following update:

i. There will be two GE sessions – October 12, 2016 and October 13, 2016. During these sessions, the committee will roll out proposals for the GE package. The dean strongly recommended that each department have representation at one of the sessions.

ii. There was a lot of work going on over the summer. Dr. Costino sent out several items to the departments to find out who will be transforming their programs and who will be converting.

iii. The default teaching load after conversion continues to be under discussion. 

4) Other: 
 
